DSP tender, Questions and Answers

Week 11, March 13th, 2020

e Is a UN organisation eligible for this call for proposals?

Answer:

According to the DSP grant policy framework, intergovernmental organisations are not
eligible for a grant, and cannot therefore be an applicant, lead party or co-applicant. They
can however be subcontracted by the applicant(s).

Be aware that subcontractors do not contribute to the track record of the applicant(s).

e The ToR indicates that the email server will reject files larger than 14MB and that files
should be split up into smaller files sent in separate emails. In the event that a consortium
partner is submitting an ORIA form for the first time, the number of supporting annexes
will be important and the size of the file too large. Apart from a print version, could such
large files be submitted via another channel? (E.g. WeTransfer.)

Answer:
No, please refer to chapter 11 of the DSP policy framework.



